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 A Happy New Year to you all and your families. We 
have a host of events for this year and I am hopeful 
that you all will participate and enjoy our scale avia-
tion sport. The Scale Squadron board will be working 
hard this year to keep all of these activities organized, 
but your club needs YOU to volunteer. Over half of 
our club volunteered for events this past year. Thank 
you! Let’s keep it up! 

Our meetings are focused on modeling and feature not 
only show-n-tell but include building tips, event cov-
erage, and industry insights. This is another example 
of how 2012 Scale Squadron Members truly excelled. 
More than 25 different people made over 70 presenta-
tions over the 11 regular meetings we had this year. 
That means every meeting features at least 6 presenta-
tions and almost half of our club members participated 
in these presentations! 

Thank you everyone for your participation and your 
commitment to sharing modeling tips, your latest proj-
ects, industry events, and bringing in special speakers. 

At our November meeting, we elected the 2013 board 
and made a mild change to the by-laws as well. The 
updated by-laws are listed on the new website for your 

reviews. The 2013 board is as follows:

Mike Greenshields - Commander
Tim Cardin - Executive O�  cer
Joni Whittsit - Secretary
Gordon Truax - Treasurer
Chris Greenshields, Ed Woodson, Larry Wolfe - Board 
Members at Large
and we have some other appointed positions as well:
Randy Wilbur - 2013 Fly-In CD and OCMA Delegate
Paul Lee - 2013 Webmaster
Sam Wright - Newsletter Editor
Thank you for your efforts to help make this club 
great in 2013!

(Scroll over any name or website in this 
newsletter to go directly there)

 If you have questions for your new board members, 
PLEASE feel free to contact them. Their emails are 
listed in this newsletter.

 The December meeting was a PARTY! Together with 
wives and friends and one young future modeler, our 
December Christmas Party took our little room to 
capacity! We had a great dinner (Thank you to Pizza 
D’Oro in Fountain Valley for making awesome lasa-
gna), awards, and give-aways (Thank You to Hobby 
People for their support of our show-n-tell giveaway!). 
I enjoyed meeting the wives and friends of our mem-
bers too. It was a memorable night! Please note that 
we’ve listed some pics and details from the event on 
our Scale Squadron Facebook page as well as link to 
Pizza D’Oro if you’d like to give this long-time family 
owned local restaurant a try!

 We’ve got a lot going on in 2013. It’s going to be 
a fun year! I’m thankful all that Mayan 2012 stuff 
proved untrue because we’ve got a LOT of modeling 
to do this year!
Happy landings!

 Mike Greenshields, Commander 2013
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Find A Store: 1-866-HOBBY4U

To be on our mailing list, please fill out the form below.
I am already on your mailing list. You have my information.

Name:   ________________________________

Address:   _______________________________

City:   __________________________________

State:   ________ Zip: __________________

E-mail Address:   _________________________

All information will be held strictly confidential.
We will not sell or share this information outside Hobby People.

New Products Deals Events Coupons

January 1 through January 31, 2013
Retail store sales only, must present coupon at time of purchase for discount. 
Cannot be combined with other offers. 

Select Glow 
Plugs On Sale!
No. 115480 – HP 4 Stroke, Reg. 7.99 399 
No. 115493 – R/C Long, Reg. 6.99 349

No. 115559 – #3  Comp., Reg. 6.99 349

No. 115568 – Std. Long, Reg. 6.99 349

No. 171152
Reg. $199.99

Now Only

17999

NOW
SAVE

$2000!

FREE
CASE!

Check
It Out!



OCMA Delegate Report 
Happy New Years all.  I can’t believe it is 2013 already.  
Last year I fl ew at Black Starr a total of 0 times.  I went 
out to the fi eld a half a dozen times, Safety meeting, 
storage pick up, fl y In fl yer hang ups…. But not to fl y.  
My New Years resolution is to do more actual fl ying 
this year.  

OCMA is taking member dues at this time.  You must 
have a 2013 badge in order to fl y at the fi eld, NO GRACE PERIOD.  You will also 
need a 2013 AMA badge to complete the application.  Black Starr is an AMA sanctioned fi eld.  The dues have 
not changed for the past several years.  The dues are $100.00 and that gets you a key and fl ying privileges any 
time of the week from sun up to sun down.  

You can go to  http://www.fl yocma.com and download the Membership Application.  This you can mail or bring 
it to the OCMA board meeting.  The new mailing address is PO Box 7750 Laguna Niguel, CA 92607.  

OCMA will be conducting safety meetings again this year, one week on a Saturday and the next week on a 
Sunday.  These dates have not been set yet.  I will get you these dates as soon as they come out.  

I wish you all well and happy fl ying

Randy Wilbur
Scale Squadron OCMA Delegate.







Mystery Plane of the Month

HINTS:
First Flight 1920
Top Speed 186 mph
Only 215 of this model were built

or another great scale modelling subject

Looking Back - Squadron History
NOVEMBER 2006
Scale Squadron members in Arizona 
at the One Eighth Air Force’s Scale Fly 
In.
A  yearly pilgrimage for squadron mem-
bers twice a year to this event. One in the 
fall in October and one in  the Spring in 
the month of March.
Left to Right Standing:
Scott Rais, Gordon Truax, Larry Wright, 
Rich Koerher, Bob Richards.
Kneeling Left to Right:
Randy Wilbur and Sam Wright

These were wonderful trips for the 
Squadron to take to the One Eighth Air 
Force in Arizona with friendly fl ying and 
light competition highlighted with great bench fl ying in the evening,steak dinners and live music.
The March event is coming up, so don’t miss it! Do whatever it takes to enjoy these events and the club 
trailer is a great way to carpool and get there with all your tools and aircraft. 



Squadron Photos From 2012

Tim Johnson back on his feet after shattering his left knee and extensive rebuild surgery. It 
was an overcast and chilly day at OCMA but Tim was fi rm about getting out to fl y leg brace 
and with crutches.  Great determination Tim, and good to have you back up and fl ying.

Tim Carden and his FW-190 built from a rare Jerry Ortega kit.  Powered with an OS op-
posed 4-stroke twin with dual carbs. The color and markings are an authentic German winter 
scheme.  Tim is the Squadron Executive Offi cer and president of OCMA





2013 Dates Coming UP Soon!
Friday January 11 through Sunday January 13th, 

2013
Ontario Convention Center - Ontario, California

Click on the link: http://amaexpo.com/info

DAWN PATROL  Saturday February 23, 2013
OCMA Field  - Irvine Lake Park
Click on Link: info@dawnpatrolnationalsl.com

GUNSMOKE Scale Masters Championships Qualifier
MARCH 1-3, 2013 - Superstitiopn Air Park - Mesa, Arizona

Hosted by the One Eighth Air Force
Click on Link: http://www.oeaf.org/smf/index.php

HEMET Scale Masters Championship Qualifi er
FRIDAY APRIL 19-21, 2013

Hemet Model Masters Airpark - Hemet, California
Curtis Kitteringham, CD. 760-746-5913. cak11@cox.net

Click on Link: http://www.hemetmodelmasters.org

WATCH HERE FOR MORE UPCOMING SCALE EVENT DATES



Editor Comments
Well, He’s back....just to help out for a while unless 
I like it too much....Our good buddy Tim Johnson is 
getting back into the work routine and getting around 
pretty good considering the extent of his shattered 
knee injury.  Get well Tim, we have a lot of fl ying to 
do this year.

One complaint Tim had was no input from the mem-
bers for the newsletter, and I can only agree with him 
as I have experienced it too as past editor.
All of our past editors since the beginning with the 
fi rst editor Jimmy, followed by Pete Sepulveda, My-

self for a long time, then Jan Savage, Joni Whitsett, and me again for the last 12 years. Then a breath 
of new energy with Tim Johnson...and me again!  Yep, no one sends anything in and if you accumu-
lated all the input from the membership through the years, you might get one complete newsletter. 
Not an uncommon problem for club editors, but one that can be remedied easily with emails. 
On that note, I look forward to any scale tips, scale event coverage, photos of your projects and scale 
stuff in general of interest.  Send it in and we will gladly add it to the Scale Dimension.

One note is the Powers Team guys posted a nice spread on their website about the last Squadron 
Scale Fly In.  You can view it by clicking here: http://tpsrca.com/forums/index.php?topic=215.0
Also the 2013 Scale masters Championship Competition Guide is up on the USSMA Site now and 
you can download it.  http://www.usscalemasters.org/forumsmf2/index.php?action=tpmod;dl=item111
Rick Powers did a nice job of showing the spirit of our 6th Annual Scale Fly-In.  We thank you Rick 
and the entire Powers Team for your continued support.

You may have noticed in this newsletter I have noted many times click on the link.  That means just 
that.  Clicking on any link or name will take you to that website or that person’s email. This just an-
other way to make your newsletter in a digital format more usable.

Club Trailer:
Our club trailer is stored safely at McBride’s RV storage area off 
Euclid in Chino near our hangar.
The trailer belongs to the Scale Squadron and for members use 
to go to events to haul aircraft models.  For those that would like 
to use the trailer, you should know the trailer weight is 1800 lbs 
empty, and is 14’ long with dual torsion bar axles and new tires.  
It also has electric brakes and they work great if you have the 
adapter in your vehicle.  This saves a ton of wear on your vehi-
cle’s brakes. The hitch is a 2.75” ball and the plug is the larger 
Round 6 pin version and not the horizontal type.
We do plan to go to the Arizona Electric Festival in Mesa, Arizona, and the March Spring One Eighth 
Scale Fly-In. Let me know now so we can save room for you. There are racks for aircraft in the trailer.  
Any member can use the trailer and all you need to do is let Commander Mike Greenshields know the 
dates.  We will help you to get hooked up safely.
I hope to see you all at the meeting and of course at the AMA Expo this coming weekend.

Sam 




